
TOWN OF WILLINGTON, CT  

BOARD OF FINANCE 

 
TO:  Taxpayers of the Town of Willington 

 

DATE:  June 1, 2020 

 

SUBJECT: Approved Town Budget for Fiscal Year 2021 

 

The Willington Board of Finance is proud to present the budget for the upcoming (July 1, 2020-June 30, 

2021) Fiscal Year (FY21).  Please see the attached documents. 

 

The annual town budget process was upended this year when the Coronavirus public health emergency 

caused a pause in meetings and then moved our meetings from in-person to an on-line format.  Changes in 

the approval process were directed by Governor Lamont’s orders (7B, 7I, and others).  In short, the 

Governor directed that the Board of Selectmen was to direct the Board of Finance to complete the budget 

process, approve a budget, and do so with great consideration for public comment.  On-line meetings 

throughout May, ending with a public hearing and an approval meeting, both on May 28th, achieved this.   

 

Public Comment was received at all of meetings and the hearing.  Concerns were raised over expenses, 

education costs, town employee raises, budget surpluses, mill rate (how much you are taxed per the value 

of your property), preservation of employees, preservation of town assets, and preservation of services. 

All of these areas of concern were complicated by the unknowns of the impact of the epidemic on 

employment, business viability, Covid-related spending, and revenue.  Also, at the hearing, there was 

discussion of the potential future impact of changes that could be made in the wake of the terrible criminal 

occurrences May 22-24.  The board worked very hard to consider all of these concerns and find the right 

balance between costs, services, and reserves (or “rainy day funds”).  Public comments were 

predominantly in favor of maintaining the current educational programming, not adding to the 

unemployment numbers, and maintaining valued town services.   

 

The end result is that expenses have been reduced from requested, to an increase of less than half of a 

percent over the previous (2019-2020) year, reserves have been kept at approximately 13.5% (above the 

policy driven-target of 8-12%), and most notably, taxation has been slightly decreased, from a mill rate of 

30.09 to 29.99.  For the average home in Willington, this might mean an annual reduction of about $20 in 

real property tax.  While this reduction is very small, it was approved as an effort to go “in the right 

direction” in tough times.  Perhaps this added $20 dollars can be returned to the local economy through 

patronage of a local business, all of which can use the support. 

 

In conclusion, the Board of Finance thanks each member of the public who contributed letters, emails, 

calls, comments, and meeting attendance.  We also thank the budget-writing organizations throughout 

Willington, who had to justify their budget requests in many versions, over many months as the process 

was revised.  This was all critical in our efforts to make prudent decisions about how to manage your 

money, services, and assets. Last, a thank you is in order to the town administration and finance office, 

which supported this effort in great detail, and into the late hours. 

 

Respectfully, 

Michael Makuch-chairman, Geoffrey Prusak-vice chairman, Stephanie Summers, Peter Tanaka,  

Matthew Clark, Christina Mailhos, Mike Perry, Lisa Woolf  
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